D S 'H Y D RO CONSULTANTS, INC.

December 20, 2017

El Paso County Planning
2880 International Circle
Colorado Springs, CO 80903

RE: Letter of Intent regarding Water Delivery System for VA Cemetery
Dear Ms. Parsons,

This project is an extension of the Widefield Water and Sanitation District water system for the
purpose of providing irrigation and potable water to the new Pikes Peak National Cemetery
under construction on Drennan Road.

The project and VA serviced area is entirely within the existing Widefield Water District Service
Area. The project consists mostly of 12 inch pipeline with a moderate amount of 18 and 16 inch
pipeline. In total the project is roughly three miles in length. Most of the project will cross open
lands and will include one bored crossing of Bradley Road. The attached drawings illustrate the

location and extent of the project.

The project will originate in one of El Paso County’s currently active developments, known as
Lorson Ranch, specifically Lorson East. The project will include pipelines that will have the
dual purpose of also serving the new Lorson School project being undertaken by Widefield
School District #3.

The project has been through early assistance with El Paso County Planning and determined to
be exempt from the 1041 process.

It is the intent to commence construction at the beginning of 2018 in order to satisfy the needs of
the VA. Thankyou for your consideration.

Respectfully,
JDS-Hydrg Consultants, Inc.

W

P. McGinn, P.E.

C: Rob Bannister, PE, Widefield Water and Sanitation District
Steve Wilson, General Manager, Widefield Water and Sanitation District
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